Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Optometry
The Board of Optometry hereby gives notice:
of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Waiver or Variance, which was filed on February 9, 2022, by Jeffrey H. Blunden. Petitioner was seeking a waiver or variance from Rule 64B-9.004, F.A.C., entitled, “License Fee Waiver for Veterans and Spouses” which sets forth the requirements for obtaining a license fee waiver for veterans and spouses. Petitioner was also seeking variance from the requirement set forth in Section 456.024, Florida Statutes, which allows the board to issue a license to practice to any member of the U.S. Armed Forces, U.S. Reserve Forces or the National Guard who submits proof of an honorable discharge within 6 months before or after the date of application and holds an active, unencumbered licensed issued by another state that has not had disciplinary action taken within the 5 years preceding the application.
The Board considered the instant Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held March 25, 2022, in Kissimmee, Florida. The Board’s Order, filed on April 25, 2022, denied the petition finding that the examination waiver requirement is a statutory provision, and therefore, the Board does not have the authority to waive any of those requirements, including the 6 month discharge timeframe.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Dayle Mooney, Executive Director, Board of Optometry, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin # C07, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3257, telephone: (850) 488-0595, or by electronic mail – MQA.Optometry@flhealth.gov.
